
 
 

Hi friends and family, 

I hope that everyone is doing well. 

Some of the children here in Honduras do not have 

opportunities to celebrate birthdays because their 

moms do not have extra spending money. I am 

thankful that we were able to help “Gloria” 

celebrate her 8th birthday with some cupcakes and 

soda. We were also able to help her receive a new 

backpack for school thanks to a donation from 

former team member.                   

 

At my church here in Honduras I have been able 

to teach the littler children about the armor of 

God. We sang the song, “I will never march in the 

infantry” during the lesson. 

One of the boys, Anthony, 

continued to sing the phrase, “Si Senor” Yes, Lord, the rest of 

the class. So blessed to see the children learn about God. 

At our Vacation Bible School a couple of 

months ago we had several children 

receive Christ as their Savior. We had 

the privilege this week of baptizing 

three of the boys. 

Thank you so much for being a part of 

what God is doing here in Honduras 

with the children and their families. 

God bless, 

Joy Ruffner 


